
TIMELINE OF SAMPLING ACTIVITIES  

Date Action 
September 6, 2018 DEP contacts DOH and the Florida State Fire College with 

certified sampling results they collected from the College. 
September 9, 2018 Supplies of bottled water were made available by the DEP’s 

Water Supply Restoration Program on September 9, 2018. The 
Fire College will continue to have access to an alternative 
water supply until water quality has been restored. 

September 10, 2018 Additional planning conference calls were held to refine 
sampling plans. Participants included multiple personnel from 
the Fire College, Florida Department of Financial Services 
(DFS), DOH employees from the Central Office and local 
county health department, and DEP. 

September 12, 2018 DOH staff visit the Fire College cafeteria to further inform the 
kitchen manager and staff and ensure that an alternative water 
source was being used for food preparation. 

September 13, 2018 The Fire College informs its faculty, students and stakeholders 
of initial sampling results and provided information from DEP 
and DOH prior to the scheduled open house. 

September 13, 2018 DOH ordered sampling kits to conduct sampling of drinking 
water wells. 

September 28, 2018 DOH received sampling kits that were ordered from the lab to 
sample drinking water wells. Because the study of PFOS and 
PFOA are still new, special kits have to be ordered from a lab 
that has equipment capable of analyzing PFAS.  

October 2 - 3, 2018 DOH conducts sampling from drinking water wells in the area. 
October 16, 2018 Open House scheduled with DEP and Fire College. 

Rescheduled due to Hurricane Michael.  
Ongoing DOH and DEP remain in constant communication with the Fire 

College to ensure faculty and students remain informed and 
continue to have access to an alternative drinking water supply 
until water quality is restored through the modification of the 
existing well and installation of a filtration system. 

November 2, 2018 The certified results for the first round of sampling that 
occurred in the first week of October were given to the 
Department on November 2, 2018.  

November 5, 2018 Letters were delivered in person to residents whose drinking 
water wells had results above the Health Advisory level. 

December 4, 2018 Open house was held with DEP and the Fire College to allow 
staff and trainees to learn more about the ongoing groundwater 
study. 

December 4 – 
present 

An additional 24 wells have been sampled with pending 
results. To date, DOH has made contact with nearly 90 people 
regarding sampling. This includes collecting 40 samples from 
37 properties and attempting to arrange sampling for an 
additional 46. DOH and DEP will continue to sample areas of 
concern, educate the public and work on long-term mitigation 
strategies. 

 


